De Soto Public Library Board Meeting Minutes
December 13, 2021
1) CALL TO ORDER
a. Roll Call: Linda Bean, Susan Draper, Jillian Lutz, Bruce McKinstry, Ruth Rose, Terri Walker, Bev Wilson, Ian Zorumski, Director: Karen Graham, City Liaison: Autumn Blanchard
b. Established Quorum
c. Guests: Jim Akers (Mayor), Janice Butcher (library staff)
d. Acceptance of Agenda: Motion by Bruce, second by Jill. Passed
2) APPROVAL OF MINUTES – Minutes from the November 8, 2021 meeting. Motion to approve minutes by Susan, second by Ruth. Passed.
3) PUBLIC COMMENTS – None
4) FINANCIAL REPORT: Motion to approve November Financial Report by Bruce, second by Bev. Passed
5) DIRECTOR’S REPORT: Approval of Director’s Reports – Motion by Jill, second by Susan. Passed
6) OLD BUSINESS 
a. Bruce reported that 3 companies are interested in bidding on our remodel project. He recommends the next phase we work on be making the building ADA compliant. He will have additional information at the next meeting. 
b. Karen has applied for a total of 5 grants at this time and we have received funds from all of them. The board congratulated her on her hard work. She also pointed out that we would qualify for additional grants and funding if we were to create a nonprofit Library Foundation.
7) NEW BUSINESS: 
a. Proposed board member, Mike Lowry, is still pending approved by the City Council. He should be joining us at the January meeting.
b. Board members were given a letter from City Manager, Todd Melkus. The purpose of the letter was to dispel additional claims that the city cut any allocations of funds to the library. He explained that the city reduced the library percentage of sales tax revenue, but because of an increase in the Public Safety tax to the city, the library is still receiving the same (or more) allocation of funds. 
c. Board members should all be using library email addresses for library related business and communications. Some members have them, but some do not. Any board member who needs a library email should contact Karen to set one up.
d. Karen read a proposed policy for public comments at board meetings or committee meetings. We will vote on it in January. Board members should not use text messaging for communications.
8) AJOURNMENT: Motion by Bev, second by Jill. Passed
Respectfully Submitted,
Terri Walker
